
309 West Michigan
Urbana, IL 61801

January 21, 1990

Dear Members:

Please forgive this impersonal letter. Due to the urging to get a
message to you, I had to forego certain suavities.

Thanks for your continued trust and belief in my ability to lead
this distinguished organization. Your reelecting me to another term
of President has left me with a new humility and dedication to
propel our organization to a higher level of visibility in the
community.

However, the first item on our agenda is to restore our financial
integrity with the National organization. Thanks to the willingness
of two dynamic leaders, Mrs. Rosie Dyer and Mrs. Mary Alexander,
they will be co-chairs of a co-joint Baby Contest and tea for the
purpose of raising funds for our indebtedness with our National
organization. Although the date of the event will be announced
later each member is asked to sponsor a baby, and help it raise a
minimum of $100.00. If you do not have a relative or friend with
a child below 5 years of age, look for the child of an A.D.C.F., or
some other similar "disadvantaged child." Will we not also be
reaching out to the less fortunate giving them a chance to shine in
the spotlight? This is what "sisterhood," is all about.

Please come to our next meeting, February 10, 1990, 2 p.m. at Mt.
Olive Baptist Church, prepared to report on your progress with "your
baby."

The next item on the agenda of this lengthy letter is to announce
that our club at our most recent meeting voted to award Lisa
Hillsman a scholarship in the amount of $800.00. Ms. Hillsman is
matriculating at Southern Illinois University,'Carbondale, Illinois.
Ms. Hillsman's mother is now a working member of our section.

For those of you who did not view the December 30th, Lou Rawls
Telethon for the United Negro College Fund, I worked on the Star
Panel soliciting monies from individuals in our area. Although I
only worked one hour, I did get $800.00 in pledges. Forgive me for
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not telephoning you, but time ran out before I completed my list.
The only member of NCNW that I called was Ms. Odessa Hudson, who
pledged $100.00. Thanks Mrs. Hudson.

Our organization pledged $2,500 to the telethon and our banquet for
the purpose of raising those funds will be forthcoming.

Thanks to our secretary Mrs. Nett^Cook for eliciting such a
successful response for our membership in paying their dues. If you
did not respond, please do so.

Several members have indicated that the meeting time is not
convenient. Why not join a committee. Then we can have our
committee meetings in our homes (with refreshments). If then, we
are unable to attend the monthly meeting, all will not be lost.

Please indicate your interest in a particular committee, and whether
you would be willing to chair same, and return form to me as soon
as possible

Enclosed is an up-to-date membership list, and a form to return.

Thanks,



1 LEAVE YOU A THIRST FOR
EDUCATION.

CHAMPAIGN COUNTY SECTION

NATIONAL COUNCIL OF NEGRO WOMEN
309 West Michigan
Urbana, IL 61801

March 5, 1990
Anna Wai! Scott President

The Champaign section of the National Council of Negro
Women proudly announces that it will honor a notable
emissary of the African Methodist Episcopal tradition. On the
occasion of the Fifth Annual Banquet, held to benefit the
United Negro College Fund, the Rt. Rev. J. Haskell Mayo,
presiding Bishop of the Fourth Episcopal District and his lovely
wife will receive our accolades.

Receiving an award that evening will also be Father George
Clements, of Holy Angels Church, Chicago, who was the
originator of the successful "One Church, One Child" adoption
program. Obviously, Bishop Mayo and Father Clements are
in quest of social justice with their religious programs.

This auspicious event will be held on Friday, March 23, 1990
it the Chancellor Convention Center, 1501 South Neil,

Champaign, IL at 7 p.m. Dinner will be served at 7 p.m.,
against the background of string music provided by members
of the University Of Illinois Symphony Orchestra. To purchase
your tickets, mail checks and money orders to the above
address. Tickets, which are $25 each, will be held at the door.
An elaborate reception will follow.

Thank you for joining us to honor these champions of social
justice while helping the United Negro College Fund.

Rooms may be obtained directly from the Chancellor
Convention Center by calling 1-(800) 257-6667.

Respectfully,

'Ann$ Wall Scott
President

"THE MIND IS A TERRIBLE THING TO WASTE"



HOSTESSES

RUTHIE HILLSMAN
ODESSA HUDSON, ORGANIZER

NETTIE COOK

ROSIE DYER

OCTAVIA COLE, 2ND VICE PRESIDENT

SPONSORS

DR. DANIEL K BLOOMFIELD M.D.
CARDIAC MONITORY SERVICES
1400 WEST PARK STREET
URBANA, ILLINOIS 61801

MR. & MRS. NATHAN BLUITT
BLUITT & PARKER FUNERAL HOME
704 NORTH FOURTH STREET
CHAMPAIGN, ILLINOIS 61820

t Jl SaCute to Champions of SociaCJustice

National Council of Negro Women
Champaign Section

Afdibfr

ANNA WALL SCOTT, PRESIDENT
RUTH HENDRICKS
HATTIE MARIAM
HATTIE PAULK

PROGRAM CHAIRMAN
FINANCE CHAIRMAN

ASST. FINANCE CHAIRMAN
1ST VICE PRESIDENT

MY MsBGACY. . .

YOU HOPE.
THE CHALLENGE OF DEVELOPING
CONFIDENCE IN ONE ANOTHER.'

I LEAVE YOU A THIRST FOR
EDUCATION.

I LEAVE YOU FAITH.

LEGACY TO LEAVE MY PEOPLE.
IS MY PHILOSOPHY OF LIVING AND

gTsERVtNG.IPRAY NOW THAT MY PHILOSO-
PHY MAY BE HELPFUL TO THOSE WHO
SHARE MY VISION OF A WORLD OF PEACE.

LEAVE YOU LOVE.UB I LEAVE
I LEAVE YOU

I LEAVE YOU A
RESPECT FOR THE USE OP POWER.

I LEAVE
YOU RACIAL DIGNITY. I LEAVE

DESIRE TO LIVE HARMONI-

1 LEAVE YOU, FINALLY,
RESPONSIBILITY TO

YOUNG PEOPLE -

Anna Wall Scott
Ruth Hendricks

Chancellor Convention Center,
Champaign, Illinois - 7:30 PM

Proceeds - United Negro College Fund

"& Mind is a Terrible <Thing to 'Waste

General Chairman & President
Finance



Emomm

Ne9ro National Anthem

Invocation Rev. Stephen Jackson, Minister Bethel
A.M.E. Church, Champaign, Illinois

fiinDfir

OfF<T9^fE, (FOfU9t(l9{ Selection Ms. Kimberly Woodson, accompanied by Ms.
' Sandra J. Chabot

oT<iMLAy$jcx*L The Occasion Ms. Ester Phillips Kemp, Historian of the
M(EfT}{O'DIScr'EPISCOPAL &fift&C W(P M%$. Champaign Section of the National Council of

, uNe9r° Won^e"; Pres'dent of
Champaign-Urbana Church Women United

Selection Ms. LisaDeshon Hillsman, 1990 Scholarship
Recipient, Student Southern Illinois University

t CtilCA(?0, ILLINOIS. Selection Ms. Woodson

Presentation of Rev. George Clements, Holy Angels Church by

•H*MM?/Off? a*f<Bt£ <zwnL<L<n<LL<D Mrs" Doris Hoskins Consultant on Protocol, Champaign
A-KJQU1^ i Section of the National Council of

^g^r^(T(D^U^S WfpSOCIAL I90USTICES. Ne9ro Women

Award to Father Clements Anna Wall Scott, President

fPfROOE(E<DS - (U^(ffTETf I&CJW COLL^QT, 5W& Remarks Fr. Clements
Selection Ms. Woodson

Introduction of The Rt. Rev. J. Haskell Mayo, Presiding Prelate of
the Fourth Episcopal Church

coupedefruits Address... .. Bishop Mayo
Enirecote, sauce aux champignons

Pomme de terre au four Presentation of Awards Anna Wall Scott, President

Haricots verts aux amandes Introduction Of Guest Table .. .. Mrs. SCOtt
Salade verte de saison

Tane aux pommes "a la mode" Introduction of Members of the Champaign Section of the National
Council of Negro Women «

"ft 9rfind is a Verribte Thina to 'Waste." _.
Benediction Rev. H. H.Walker, Minister Allen Chapel

A.M.E. Church Indianapolis, Indiana
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Father Clements to speak
at awards dinner Friday
By The News-Gazette

The Rev. George Clements,
pastor of Holy Angels Church
in Chicago, will receive an
award Friday from the Cham-
paign County section of the Na-
tional Council of Negro Women.

Clements, 58, originator of the
successful "One Church, One
Child," adoption program, was
the subject of a made-for-televi-
sion movie, "The Father Clem-
ents Story," three years ago. His
program, in cooperation with
the Illinois Department of Chil-
dren and Family Services, asks
churches to encourage their
black congregation members to
adopt orphaned black children.
Clements himself adopted a
black child.

Also appearing at the dinner
Friday will be the Right Rev. J.
Haskell Mayo and his wife,
Theodora. Rev. Mayo is presid-

ing bishop of the Fourth Dis-
trict of the African Methodist
Episcopal Church, made up of
Illinois, Indiana, Michigan and
Canada.

Like Clements, the Mayos
have been involved in social
justice issues.

The dinner, which will bene-
fit the United Negro College
Fund, will be held at the Chan-
cellor Convention Center, 1501
S. Neil St., C. Dinner will be
served at 7 p.m. String music
will be provided by members of
the University of Illinois Sym-
phony Orchestra.

Tickets are $25 apiece and are
available by check or money or-
der by writing to National
Council of Negro Women; 309
W. Michigan Ave.; Urbana, 111.
61801. Tickets will be held at
the door. A reception will fol-
low the dinner.



CHAMPAIGN COUNTY SECTION
NATIONAL COUNCIL OF NEGRO WOMEN

MEMORANDUM

August 30, 1990

Anna Wall Scott
President

TO: Members of the National Council of Negro Women

FROM: Ruthie Hilsman, Nominating Committee Chair

SUBJECT: Election of Officers

As you know, the day for Officer Election is fast upon us.
September 8, 1990 is just around the corner. I am sending some
general information to, hopefully, enable the process to be
completed in a more efficient and speedy manner. Please note the
following:

* Nominations may be submitted by filling out this form or
in person. A self-addressed envelope is enclosed.

* The individual who receives the majority of nominations
will be notified after a final count.

* Upon acceptance of the position, a list of duties and
responsibilities will be provided to the nominee.

* A complete list of the new officers will be forwarded to
each member.

Given the short time we have to execute this process, a swift
response from all members is in order. Thank you in advance for
your cooperation and your rapid response.

RH:svm

Attachments: Self-address envelope
Nomination Form
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The Champaign County Section of the
National Council of Negro Women

request the pleasure of your company at a Reception
in honor of

Dr. Zelema M. Harris, President of Parkland College.
Sunday September 16th, 1990
Main lobby of Bank of Illinois

4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.
100 West University
Champaign, Illinois




